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This bulletin supplements Payroll Bulletin P-975 dated January 23, 1998 (Employment
Restrictions Pertaining to Retirees of Public Retirement Systems in New York State).

If you rehire or appoint under Section 211 or 212 of the Retirement and Social Security Law a
retired employee who previously worked for a New York State agency, you should cancel the
retirement information before the first paycheck. You may use the on-line deduction processing
screen, selection number 3, to determine previous retirement membership and to cancel the
information.

If an employee has suspended retirement benefits under Section 101 of the NYS Retirement
and Social Security Law, do not cancel retirement information. The employee is entitled to continue
membership in the retirement system s long as he or she is not collecting a retirement allowance.




